
From: Scott, Darrell <DScott@dew.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 3/6/2014 5:18:01 PM 
Subject: Meeting

Katherine:

I spoke with Ted earlier today regarding trying to find time for Cheryl, Erica and myself to come in and see you, Ted 
and Christian in the next week or so.

We would like to discuss the UI Trust Fund rebuild.

Let me know if you need more info.

Thanks so much! 

D

Darrell T. Scott
Chief of Staff
South Carolina Department of Employment and Workforce
1550 Gadsden Street, Columbia, SC 29202
Office: (803) 737-0366 | Mobile: (803) 497 8803
Visit us on the web | twitter
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